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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes

Study Session – Central Library 
September 7, 2010 - 5:00pm
Convened at 5:11pm 
Call to Order and Roll Call

Trustees Present:  





Staff Present:  

Karen Clark, Chair





Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director
Lynn Crutchley, Vice-Chair




Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager
Kathleen Peterson, Secretary



Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant

Stephanie Murguia





Allen Kesinger, Librarian I
Jerry King








Friends of the Library Present:


Virginia Hayter, First Vice- President
Public Present/Comments - None.  
Social Networking Overview - Reference Librarian Allen Kesinger distributed a handout and gave an overview of the Library’s social media sites.  There are currently 393 Facebook fans with an average of 6 new fans per week.  Twitter has 88 followers, with both of these sites showing steady growth.  Staff responds to incoming posts and currently working on a staff rotation that would provide more outgoing posts on weekends.    
Video Game Update - Also included on the handout was information on the Library’s video game service which was launched last year and shows steady checkouts in the Wii, Sony and Microsoft gaming systems. There is an “Over 18 Only” checkout policy to aid parents in determining whether or not a game is appropriate for their child.  An Intergenerational Game Day was held at the Library where parents and their children could play video games together and included modern as well as classic titles.  Requests to repeat this program have been received.  
Both services were discussed in more detail and included check out statistics, cost, shelf-life and replacement.  
Reports from Trustees - Nothing new to report.
Report from the Library Services Director – The state budget and the public posting of city staff salaries was discussed.  Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell distributed an article “The Four Biases of Great Service Providers” by Tom Asacker, in which awareness, empathy, honesty, and enlightenment were highlighted, and how they generate positive experiences for customers. Cynthia Cowell gave an overview of fine collection statistics comparing the current year with the past year.  Staff are continuing to work on the collection of fines and keeping customers informed.  Suggestions were given on ways in which the Library may possibly work with the City on collecting fines, and ways in which the Library could publish information on costs per transaction.   

Adjourned –  5:57pm
Submitted by:     _____________________________________________________
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